COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, December 18, 2006

QUESTION 3
QUESTION: Councillor K. Warren
"To ask the Manger to confirm that the planning permission grounding the construction of the Belfry in Citywest placed a condition on the developers, Laragan Developers, to provide playground equipment to be placed in open areas around the Belfry Hall to state why it is that this condition has been breached by the Developers in question and if South Dublin County Council will now take action to ensure that the condition is observed, and that such playground equipment is made available, and if he will make a statement on the matter?

REPLY:
Planning permission was granted to Durkan New Homes Ltd and Hollioake Ltd on 25th February 2003 under Reg. Ref. S02A/0044 for the following proposed development;  “Residential development with a total of 745 no. dwelling units consisting of 257 no. 2 storey 2, 3 and 4 bed detached, semi-detached and terraced houses, 256 no. 3 storey 1, 2 and 3 bed duplex units, 8 no. 2 storey back to back houses and 224 no. 2 bed apartments in 2 no. 3 to 5 storey blocks A and B, and 2 no. 4 storey blocks C and D located along City West Road on site circa 38.79 acres. Main vehicular access from City West road via existing roundabout on distributor road on northern boundary with secondary access points from Deselby and Rathmintan Estates to the east.  Associates site works to include open spaces, car parking, landscaping, underground attenuation tanks and outfalls.  This application is accompanied by an Environmental Impact Statement.”

Condition No. 16 of this permission states:-

“Prior to the occupation of any unit, the applicant shall agree in writing with the Planning Authority (a) details of the construction of children’s play equipment to be located in the open space areas adjacent to Blocks A-C and Block E, (b) details of the extent and boundary treatment for the outdoor play areas adjoining the two creches and (c) details of the retaining walls and boundary treatment of the apartment complexes.”
The developers’ proposals to comply with this condition have not been received to date. A Warning Letter pursuant to Section 152 of the Planning and Development Act, 2000 has been served on the developer in this regard.
The Councillor will be kept informed of progress in the case.
